
PENN TOWNSHIP 

MINUTES 

May 4, 2010 
 

 
 The Penn Township Board of Supervisors held their regular meeting on Tuesday,  
May 4, 2010 at the Municipal Building, 228 Clifford Road, Selinsgrove, Snyder County, 
Pennsylvania. Chairman William Moyer called the meeting to order at 7:00PM. Supervisors  
present: William Moyer, Fred Ulrich, Brian Wentzel. Others present: Secretary/Treasurer Robin 
Bieber; Jeff Edmunds, Solicitor. Members of the Public: Kathy Ulrich; Ken Stettler, DH&L Fire 
Company.                          
 
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 

  
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

 The minutes of the April 20, 2010 meeting were approved as presented upon motion by 
Fred Ulrich, seconded by Brian Wentzel, and unanimously approved. 
 

PUBLIC COMMENT 

  Ken Stettler, DH&L Fire Company, presented the April report which had 19 incidents 
with 11 in Penn Township. Supervisor Fred Ulrich requested information pertaining to the 
history of accidents at the Route 522 and Salem Road intersection. Chairman Bill Moyer 
informed Mr. Stettler that any monetary requests for the 2011 Budget should be received well 
before preparation of the Budget.  
 
PERSONS PRESENT TO BE HEARD 

 No Persons Present to be Heard at this time.  
 
REPORTS 

 Roadmaster Brian Wentzel provided a written report on the crew’s activities during the 
previous two weeks.  Mr. Wentzel also reported that 40’ of old pipe was donated to the 
Middlecreek Antique Association. 
 Tom Snyder, Zoning Officer, provided a written report which included 22 Zoning 
Permits y-t-d.  
 Robin Bieber, Township Secretary, reported that PennDot asked that the Township 
withhold their request for a traffic study and Route 522 and Salem Road because they are 
already reviewing this site along with several alternatives to alleviate the dangerous situations. 
They will inform the Township of any decisions to be made. 
 Emergency Management Coordinator Fred Ulrich reported that the traffic signal 
replacement bids have been advertised. Bid opening to be on June 1, 2010. 
 Chairman William Moyer reported that he has met with Purdy Insurance to review 
current insurance policies.  
 

OLD BUSINESS 

 The proposed storage shed was tabled until further information is received upon motion 
by Fred Ulrich, seconded by Brian Wentzel and unanimously approved.  
 A draft of the Home Burial Ordinance was reviewed. This Ordinance will be advertised 
for adoption at the June 1, 2010 meeting upon motion by Fred Ulrich, seconded by Brian 
Wentzel and unanimously approved.  
 An Ordinance to place an All-Way stop at the intersection of Fawn Drive and Creekside 
Drive will be drafted upon motion by Fred Ulrich, seconded by Brian Wentzel and unanimously 
approved.  
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 **An Executive Session was called at 7:22pm to discuss potential insurance claims. The 
meeting was reconvened at 7:28pm with no official action taken by the Board. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 

 No New Business was heard at this time.  
 
CORRESPONDENCE 

  
PAYMENT OF ACCOUNTS PAYABLE AND PAYROLL 

 Upon motion of Fred Ulrich, seconded by Brian Wentzel, and unanimously approved, 
the accounts payable and payroll were approved as presented.  

 
ADJOURNMENT 

 Motion to adjourn was made by Brian Wentzel, seconded by Fred Ulrich, and 
unanimously approved. No further business to discuss, the May 4, 2010 meeting adjourned at 
7:33PM. 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
 
Robin Bieber, 
Township Secretary  


